VIRGINIA BUILDING & CODE OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION

August 1, 2023

ICC 2023 Nominating Committee Chair Cindy Davis
c/o Will Coffman

International Code Council

900 Montclair Road

Birmingham, AL 35213

Dear Ms. Davis:

The Virginia Building and Code Officials Association (VBCOA) is pleased to support the candidacy of Mr.
Ronald Clements to the nomination committee for his bid to become Section A Director for the International
Code Council (ICC) Board of Directors. Mr. Clements has served the ICC for many years in several capacities,
this exposure with the ICC has provided Mr. Clements with the necessary leadership skills required to serve on
the ICC Board of Directors.

Mr. Clements has over 30 years professional experience with the Building Code Enforcement. Mr. Clements is
also a long-standing member of the Virginia Building and Code Officials Association (VBCOA) where he has
served on multiple Board of Director positions including VBCOA President and has been heavily involved in
the state and national code development process for the past 30 years. He has had the opportunity to hold
leadership positions throughout the state and have worked on various ICC committees since its formation. Mr.
Clements was the 2020 recipient of the ICC Emory R. Rodgers Fellowship Award. This experience
demonstrates Mr. Clements’ dedication to the health, safety, and welfare of individuals not only in Virginia but
also nationally and internationally.

Therefore, on behalf of VBCOA Board of Directors and the more than one thousand members, it is our distinct
honor to support Mr. Ron Clements’ candidacy to the nomination committee for his bid to gain the Director at
Large seat on the ICC Board of Directors.

Respectfully, submitted,

A

Michael . Eutsey €BO, MCP
President VBCOA



